
NEW YORK STATE BOARD ON ELECTRIC 

GENERATION SITING AND THE ENVIRONMENT 

 

 

CASE 15-F-0122 - Application of Baron Winds, LLC for a 

Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and 

Public Need Pursuant to Article 10 to Construct 

a Wind Energy Facility. 

 

 

NOTICE EXTENDING SCHEDULE FOR 

SUBMITTING INTERVENOR FUNDING REQUESTS  

 

(Issued February 6, 2018) 

 

 

On January 8, 2018 the New York State Board on 

Electric Generation Siting and the Environment (“Siting Board”) 

issued a Notice of Availability of Application Stage Intervenor 

Funds and Schedule for Submitting Funding Requests (“Notice”), 

requiring eligible municipalities intending to request 

intervenor funds to submit a Request for Intervenor Funds 

(“RFIF”) by February 7, 2018. 

On February 1, 2018, The Zoghlin Group PLLC, Co-

Counsel for the Town of Naples, filed a motion seeking an 

extension of time to file a Request for Intervenor Funds.  Co-

counsel stated that the extension is necessary in order for the 

Town of Naples to review application documents that are fully or 

partially redacted and the applicant's response to substantive 

comments raised by the Siting Board, Department of Environmental 

Conservation and Department of Health.  Co-Counsel states that a 

request for a confidentiality agreement has been submitted, but 

has not yet been received. 

  PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that in response to the Town of 

Naples’ request for additional time to File a Request for 

Intervenor Funds, requests will be accepted until April 2, 2018. 

Requests for funds should be submitted to the Examiners, 

Administrative Law Judge James Costello 
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(James.Costello@dps.ny.gov) of the Department of Public Service 

and Administrative Law Judge Maria E. Villa 

(Maria.Villa@dec.ny.gov) of the Department of Environmental 

Conservation by 4:30 p.m. on April 2, 2018.  A copy of each 

request must also be filed with Hon. Kathleen H. Burgess, 

Secretary to the Siting Board, at Secretary@dps.ny.gov by 4:30 

p.m. on the due date. 

 

 

 

 (SIGNED)    KATHLEEN H. BURGESS 

       Secretary 
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